

SAN SALVADOR: NEWSLETTER - FEBRUARY 2018

Hello all and welcome already to the end of February!

Good news for parents. From Friday 2 March Sally's Workshop will be open on Fridays until 12 noon. One of the activities planned is an hour of Tai Chi, taught by Sr Theresita. Thank you Sister.

A Media Centre is also being planned, with books, TV, DVD's, music.

Working an extra day, together with the faster work rate achieved by William, our Workshop Supervisor, has led to a shortage of work. Please would parents help in obtaining more work that our workers are able to do, such as counting, packing, labelling, folding and insertion, assembly and skin packing.

The workhoop welcomes the following new members to the team:-

- Christopher Pieterse
- Maria Sebati
- Mbongeni Ngwenya
- Thulani Mokhari

The new renovations are quite stunning, and Sister Maureen reports that Sr Justina was invited to come and see the changes. Sister was overwhelmed and remembers when the sisters first moved in, it was a dull brown colour, farmhouse really with coal stoves etc. biggest joy was seeing her beloved ladies from the weaving room, Sister was there for over fifty

years.



Some happy reunion photos with Sister Justina.

That's all for now – go well and be safe.

Your Family Support Group.